
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 
INTERNATIONAL PRACTICAL SHOOTING CONFEDERATION – 

ONTARIO 
By Teleconference 
January 29, 2019 

 

Attendees: Shane Melless, Robert Weinberg, David Huta, Mike Mahoney, John Evers, Virgil Fala 

Regrets: Kent Hill 

Meeting Called to Order 7pm 

Team Manager for Nationals – Motion (by Dave Huta, Second Rob Weinberg) to ask Phil Carreira to be 
the manager for the Ontario Team at the 2019 IPSC Nationals. Motion passed unanimously. 

IPSC Ontario Forum – it was noted that some of the recent commentary on the forum was not 
particularly enlightening. It was noted that the moderators were doing their job and had properly 
reacted to this content. It was reiterated that the moderators needed to be allowed to continue to do 
their job. Only in rare and specific circumstances will forum content be brought to the board by the 
mods for board action. 

Pistol Calibre Carbines – The RD has informed IPSC Ontario that even though PCC is a discipline of its 
own, PCC matches may be conducted concurrently with handgun matches. It was also noted that as a 
result, it is possible for a competitor to shoot the match twice: once by handgun and once by PCC. 

So IPSC Ontario has decided to allow PCC to 

1) be offered concurrently in pistol matches at the discretion of the MD 
2) that competitors may be allowed to shoot the match with both handgun and PCC at the 

discretion of the MD. This will be contingent the competitor shooting the match with the pistol 
first (since the PCC discipline is new and provisional and thus the handgun match will typically 
be the ‘primary’ match) 

It was noted that the web site must be modified to accommodate the PCC discipline. 

It was also recommended that NROI produce a primer (1 page should be sufficient) reminding match 
official of the important differences in rules between PCC and Handgun. 

Kingston Level Three – The board has determined that the sign up procedure for this match is in 
violation of the IPSC Ontario Match Policy. The board gave the authority to David Huta to reach out to 
the Kingston match directors to inform them of this. He will ask them to remove and refund all non-staff 
registrations and recommend that they relaunch the match sign up at a time that will be open to all 
equally. He will also offer suggestions and help on how to squad groups. Should the MD’s not be 
receptive to this request, the board will reconvene to determine appropriate action. 

Meeting Terminated 8:07pm 

 


